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SATURDAY MORNING BRE!+&!343ȣ  IN THIS ISSUE 

Welcome to the second edition of our 
newsletter ɀ coinciding with the start of the 
adventure to get the clubhouse right for us 
all.  As you read this, it maybe that the 
scaffolding is still around the clubhouse, or 
the new roof might actually be on! 

Either way this is just the beginning of our 
ambitious 5-year plan, which is covered in 
more detail in this newsletter 

Anyhow ɀ in this ÓÕÍÍÅÒȭÓ ÎÅ×ÓÌÅÔÔÅÒȟ ÁÓ 
well as the building update, we have included 
some other goodies ɀ including an 
introduction to new members and an in-
depth interview with Peter! 

As requested, we have also included a 
section on volunteering ɀ so whether you 
have some hidden super powers or simply a 
ÆÅ× ÈÏÕÒÓ ÔÏ ÁÌÌÏÃÁÔÅ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÃÌÕÂȟ ×ÅȭÄ ÂÅ 
delighted to help you get involved! 

If you have any comments about the 
newsletter or if you would like to contribute 
an article in the next edition, then please let 
me know!  

ian@greenbankltd.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Member Introductions 
9ÏÕÒ ÓÅÃÒÅÔÓ ÅØÐÏÓÅÄȣ 

 

Interview  
An interview with Peter ɀ our saviour, bon viveur and 
head coachȣ 

  

The clubhouse work starts!  
by Ian Hirst  

Adult social tennis: Just turn up & 
Play 

Evenings, Wednesday (6.30pm) and Friday 
(7pm) 

Daytime, Friday (10am) and Sunday (9am)   

Ladder: Friendly, competitive singles 

Unisex singles ladders run throughout the year. 
ɀ see current table later in this newsletter 

Cardio tennis: Great for getting rid of 
Friday excesses ɀ just turn up! 

Saturday 12.15 ɀ 13.15 

WAYS TO PLAY! 

mailto:ian@greenbankltd.com?subject=Newsletter%20feedback
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NDLTC is getting a new roof!
By Peter Wright 
 
As you may have spotted ɀ we removed the ceiling recently as the first 
phase of what will be a multi-phase and lengthy project to renovate the 
Club House.  It seems that sheds are clearly a bit quicker and easier to 
put up! 

For the technical roofers amongst you, the new roof covering will be a 
ȰÇÒÅÅÎ ÆÉÎÉÓÈÅÄ ÃÏÍÐÏÓÉÔÅ ÉÎÓÕÌÁÔÅÄ ÐÁÎÅÌ ÉÎÃÏÒÐÏÒÁÔÉÎÇ ά ÆÉØÅÄ ÌÉÇÈÔÓ ÁÎÄ 
white enameled ÆÉÎÉÓÈ ÉÎÔÅÒÎÁÌÌÙȱ.   We anticipate starting work very 
soon (probably already by the time you get this newsletter!) and 
finishing by early August.  In 
order to install the roof the 
contractor will scaffold both sides 
and the gable.  

Access to the hall will be out-of-
bounds during the works but 
access to the toilets will be 
maintained.  The contractors will 
use the practice area for storage 
but all materials will be moved 
through JAGS, so there should be 
minimal disruption to tennis.   

So - ×ÈÁÔȭÓ ÔÈÅ ÎÅØÔ ÓÔÅÐȩ 

With the roof replaced, we will 
work up plans to insulate and re-
line the back and front faces of 
the clubhouse incorporating 
modern windows/doors to the 

front.  We are unlikely to have funds to do this work though until the 
following year ɀ unless any readers are secret oligarchs and fancy 
sponsoring the clubhouse!  

And the longer term? 

Longer term, we are looking to engage one of our members James Bell 
ɉÔÈÁÎËÆÕÌÌÙ ÁÎ ÁÒÃÈÉÔÅÃÔȣɊ ÔÏ ×ÏÒË ÕÐ ÐÌÁÎÓ ÔÏ ÒÅÐÌÁÃÅ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÁÃÈÅÓ 
store, kitchen and toilets with a two-storey structure incorporating a 

bar/kitchen and balcony 
overlooking the 
courts/lawn.   Once 
approved these will form 
the basis of our application 
for planning consent. 

Mark Rusher is putting 
together a development 
committee to raise funds 
for the new extension 
currently estimated to be a 
5-year plan ɀ ÓÏ ÄÏÎȭÔ ÐÌÁÃÅ 
your drinks orders just yet.  
However if you want to 
support the fund raising 
team, then please contact 
Mark!  

 

  

Pictures from our archives ɀ Courts 3+4 in 2007 
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An in-depth searching interview over a beer 
or two with our esteemed senior coach and 
ÃÌÕÂ ÓÅÃÒÅÔÁÒÙȣȢ 

So, Peter how did you end up in 
this glorious part of East Dulwich? 
Well ɀ 25 years ago I moved to Herne Hill 
from the wilds of Hertfordshire and was 
looking to join a Tennis Clubs near me ɀ I 
narrowed it down to North Dulwich and Old 
#ÏÌÌÅÇÅȣ 

So ð you chose us over Old 
College? 
Actually no ɀ I joined Old College!  Despite its 
charm, North Dulwich was a bit run down in 
1993, there had clearly been no investment, 
ÔÈÅ ÇÁÒÄÅÎ ×ÁÓÎȭÔ ÌÏÏËÅÄ ÁÆÔÅÒȟ ÔÈÅ 
clubhouse was shuttered up and the courts 
were really run down.  I remember a sign on 
Courts 1 and 2 that summed this up ɀ Ȱ0ÌÅÁÓe 
respect our new courts ɀ wear proper tennis 
ÓÈÏÅÓȱ  It was dated 1960!  

Lovely ð so how long did it take 
before you realised the grass was 
greener (if a bit unkempt it 
seems) over here? 
Mmmm ɀ quite a while actually - about 10 
years ago I was coaching at JAGS and I was 
invited to come over and coach at North 
Dulwich ɀ there was no coach here at that 
time but the club recognised the need to 
attract membership through coaching and 
handed the running of the club to Stuart and 
myself.  I was able to bring a nucleus of the 
people I coached at JAGS with me which 
included Kirsty and Karla.  After a while the 
new members started to question the 
arrangement; not a lot going on, no teams, 
no plan for the future - this place needs a 
committee! 

Ah ð I can see 
it now ð can 
you give us a 
flavour of what 
it was like 
then? 
Well ɀ we only had 
about 20 or 30 
members and an 
income of about 
£4,000 a year.  With 
no floodlights, the 
club was often 
deserted during the 
week, especially in 
the winter and the 
only social tennis session was on Sunday ɀ 
but we had some good active members with 
ambition for the club and a great location.  I 
should mention how supportive and decisive 
our committee chairs have been throughout 
the development of the club.  Mansour 
started by reforming the committee, 
Elizabeth took on the challenge and 
negotiated the extension of our lease.  Under 
Jackie we saw significant improvement in the 
playing facilities and consequential rise in 
membership.  Our current chair Mark is 
focused on updating the clubhouse. 

Wow ð well things have changed 
quite a bit then ð what would you 
say are your biggest 
achievements? 
Definitely getting funding for the floodlights 
ɀ it really made the club accessible all year 
round.  This was a bit of a story ɀ Surrey LTA 
were advertisinÇ ÇÒÁÎÔÓ ÆÏÒ Á Ȭ+ÉÄÓ :ÏÎÅȭ ÁÎÄ 
liked my bid for a Practice Area.  I eventually 
negotiated £12,000 (they offered us £8k!) to 
build a practice wall and then persuaded 
them to allow us to spend the money to 
floodlight Courts 1 and 2, with the promise 
we would still build the practice area 
ourselves.  We got our first floodlights but 
ÄÉÄÎȭÔ ÆÏÒÇÅÔ ÏÕÒ ÐÒÏÍÉÓÅ ÔÏ ÂÕÉÌÄ ÔÈÅ 
practice area.  Everybody helped, it was 
remarkable; clearing undergrowth and years 
of accumulated rubbish, digging holes, laying 
blocks, putting down the sub-base, 
recladding the side of the clubhouse, building 
the wall itself which is made of material I 
salvaged from a construction site.  And it 
cost next to nothing. 

Sharen followed this with a tremendous job 
fund raising to rebuild courts 3&4 which 

culminated in Tim Henman visiting with 
other Davis Cup players.  It would be good if 
Sharen told her story in the next newsletter! 

Good idea ð and great tactics 
Peter ð were you a master 
negotiator in a previous life?  
Well ɀ I used to work in building 
development, so I guess you needed to 
ÎÅÇÏÔÉÁÔÅ ÁÌÌ ÔÈÅ ÔÉÍÅȣ 

Brilliant - now final tricky 
question ð what would you like 
your legacy at the club to be?  
) ÔÈÉÎË ÉÔȭÓ ÇÏÔ ÔÏ ÂÅ ÁÒÏÕÎÄ ÔÈÅ *ÕÎÉÏÒÓ ɀ )ȭÍ 
proud of the strides we have made, but it 
would be great if we could get even stronger.  
)Î ÐÁÒÔÉÃÕÌÁÒ )ȭÄ ÌÏÖÅ ÔÏ ÂÅ ÁÂÌÅ ÂÕÉÌÄ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ 
current success of the younger juniors and 
create the environment where they can take 
tennis as far as they want to.  I want NDLTC 
to be the club local juniors migrate to for the 
sheer enjoyment of playing the game in an 
environment that supports them.  This must 
ÉÎÃÌÕÄÅ ÇÉÒÌÓ ÓÏ ×Å ÄÏÎȭÔ ÌÏÓÅ ÔÈÅÍ ÉÎ ÔÈÏÓÅ 
teenage years. 

Many thanks Peter ð now how 
about another beer, before we 
both cycle home? 
Go on then ɀ make mine a cold ÏÎÅȣ 

 

DID YOU KNOW? 

When he is not coaching or keeping the club 
going, Peter is a keen sailor and wind surfer.  
He is planning to take his VW van to France 
just as soon as he has sorted the roof out!  

An Intervi ew 
with Peter  
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Junior News 
by Peter Wright 

)ÔȭÓ ÂÅÅÎ Á ÂÒÉÌÌÉÁÎÔ 6 months for the Juniors 
at the club - with both the 8U and 9U winning 
their respective Surrey summer leagues.  To 
do this both sides had to beat Old College 
and Wigmore, two of the largest tennis clubs 
in the area! 

The Road to Wimbledon Championships 
saw 20 players competing for a place in the 
county rounds.  Chloe Seydoux and Thomas 
Henderson made it to the county 
competition with Tessa Spooner and Sam 
#ÒÁÎÅ ÒÕÎÎÅÒÓ ÕÐȢ  4ÈÅ ÂÏÙÓ ÐÌÁÙÅÄ Á Ȭ0ÌÁÔÅ 
#ÏÍÐÅÔÉÔÉÏÎȭ ×ÉÔÈ !ÌÆÉÅ .ÉÁË ×ÉÎÎÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ 
Ethan Dow runners-up. 

Junior match play on Fridays 5:30 -7:00 is 
going from strength to strength with popular 
BBQs and informal matches with local clubs.  
Particular thanks to Enetina for her support 
in organising play at these evenings.  Enatina 
ÒÅÃÅÎÔÌÙ ÃÏÍÐÌÅÔÅÄ ÈÅÒ Ȭ4ÅÎÎÉÓ ,ÅÁÄÅÒÓȭ 
qualification along with Rory Chapell, Teo 
Bouille and Ollie Skipwith.  Tennis Leaders 
assist with the coaching programme and are 
really valued volunteers at the Club. 

The Junior Club Championships are 
underway with the preliminary rounds played 

during coaching sessions.  
4ÈÅ Ȭ+ÎÏÃË-ÏÕÔȭ ÓÔÁÇÅÓ 
will start over the 
summer culminating in 
Junior Finals Day in 
September.  Many thanks 
to Karla for producing the 
Junior Championship 
Boards for display in the 
Clubhouse alongside the 
adult Champions boards. 

Six weeks of  Ȭ(ÏÌÉÄÁÙ 
4ÅÎÎÉÓ #ÁÍÐÓȭ have 
started and conclude on 
17th August when the 
coaches take a break until 
the start of the autumn 
term on 10th September 
2018.  

A big thanks to the team captains who 
might be slightly older than the children they 
manage, but provide a vital management 
role ɀ getting teams organized and in the 
right place at the right time, as well as 
helping with motivation!  So - Hiva Callaghan 
8U, Andy McCulloch 9U, Ian Irving 10U boys 
and Charles Isaacs 12U boys. 

Junior Rep Vacancy ɀ A plea for help! 

Finally, a huge thanks for the contribution 
made by Rebecca Evanson as Junior Rep.   

2ÅÂÅÃÃÁȭÓ ÈÅÌÐ ÁÎÄ ÃÏÍÍÉÔÍÅÎÔ ÍÁÄÅ ÌÁÓÔ 
ÙÅÁÒȭÓ *ÕÎÉÏÒ #ÈÁÍÐÉÏÎÓÈÉÐ $ÁÙ Á ÈÕÇÅ 
success and it was great to see so many 
enjoying the day and such a high level of 
play.  Rebecca resigned this year and it is 
proving difficult to maintain these standards 
without a Junior Rep, so if anyone is willing 
to take on the role, they will be greatly 
appreciated.   

If you feel you can spare a few hours and 
would like to support the cause of the Junior 
members, please make this known to any 
committee member, you will be warmly 
welcomed! 

 

"Ù ÃÕÂ ÒÅÐÏÒÔÅÒ #ÈÁÒÌÅÓ Ȭ#ÈÁÒÌÉÅȭ $ÏÙÌÅ 

As a thriving club with more than 200 
members we thought it would be a good idea 
to highlight the contribution made by the 
junior members. With this in mind I was sent 
along to the Saturday morning training 
session for juniors to see what makes them 
tick.  

The bacon rolls and coffee that are normally 
provided were sadly absent that day (I am 
assured this is a very rare event!). In spite of 
this lack of sustenance, 5 coaches and 40 
children were practicing forehand top spin 
drives. I was impressed by the silence ɀ 
everyone was really concentrating and 
listening intensely to the words of advice 
from Peter, John, Owen or the other 
coaches. All of us could learn a thing or two 
about application from these 6-12 year olds!  

I also had the chance to talk to the parents, 
who clearly believe that their children benefit 

from these training sessions. The recent win 
by the under 8s against Old Alleynians was a 
hot topic. It is our first win against our great 
rivals at this level. Everyone was very 
chuffed. As one of them said Ȱ×ithout this 
training, this win would not have happenedȱ  

I also took a deep breath and did a quick 
interview with as many children as practical 
asking them to describe in one word what 
they thought of these Saturday training 
sessions.  One word was clearly more of a 
challenge to them than forehand top spin, 
but this is what they said  

- Fun 
- Safe 
- Kind 
- I like getting out of bed to be here 
- I have mates here 
- ȰMove - ÙÏÕ ÁÒÅ ÉÎ ÍÙ ×ÁÙȣȱ 

 

So - if you have a court booked just after 
Junior training on a Saturday, come along 
half an hour early and you will witness a 
heart-lifting atmosphere that will make you 
realise, although you knew it already, just 
why our club is so different. You could even 
ÄÏ ÓÏÍÅ ÃÏÏËÉÎÇȣȢȢ 

Junior Coaching ɀ a personal view 
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Volunteering Opportunities  
 
A chance to get involved! 
 
During the past year, the club has experienced a steady growth in 
membership and we are probably nearing capacity. This is great for the 
club and is testament to the effort put in by the committee and others 
over the past ten years in resurrecting the club from near extinction and 
in modernizing the courts and grounds.    
 
The club is run entirely by unpaid volunteers - from running 
competitions, both internal and external, maintaining our wonderful 
grounds, dealing with memberships and finances, monitoring 
safeguarding procedures, arranging social events and open days, liaising 
with the LTA etc, to the minutiae of ensuring there are new balls for 
weekly social play, there are cold water jugs in the fridge, emptying 
court-side bins etc.  
 
The club has been fortunate in having a committee with broad talents 
and experience but the growth in the club means that offers of help and 
assistance in all and any aspects of running the club are very welcome.   
 

We are therefore looking to create a broader group of volunteers, who 
ǿƻƴΩǘ ōŜ ŜȄǇŜŎǘŜŘ ǘƻ ŀǘǘŜƴŘ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎǎΣ ōǳǘ ŀǊŜ ƛƴ principle 
agreeable to be occasionally called upon to support particular projects.   
{ƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ƻǊ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ǿŜ ƳƛƎƘǘ ǇŀǊǘƛŎǳƭŀǊƭȅ ƴŜŜŘΣ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜΧ 
 
- Building 
- Gardening 
- Electrical etc 
- Fund Raising 
- Photography 
- Document design / graphics 
- Marketing / writing 
- Social media 
 
9ǾŜƴ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǎƪƛƭƭǎΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ 
our wider volunteering team to be on occasional call for general duties 
such as junior coaching breakfasts, open days, building projects etc 
please drop Ian an email ian@greenbankltd.com and he will add you to 
the list! 

 

  

  

New Opportunity - Adopt a Bed! 

Building on the great start that Gary and Peter have 
made with the grounds and gardens, we are today 
launching a new scheme to give everybody a chance to 
make your mark on the scene.  We will be dividing the 
ÐÌÁÎÔÉÎÇ ÁÒÅÁÓ ÉÎÔÏ Á ÓÅÒÉÅÓ ÏÆ ȬÂÅÄÓȭ ÁÎÄ ÏÆÆÅÒÉÎÇ ÙÏÕ 
the chance to take full ownership of designing a bed, 
planting and nurturing it, keeping it weeded and 
maintained.  Each bed will be discretely marked with 
your name and there may even summer awards!   

So ɀ whether you are a frustrated flat-living gardener 
wanting your own creative outlet or already have a 
garden but would like to contribute to the club in this 
×ÁÙȟ ÔÈÅÎ ×ÅȭÄ ÌÏÖÅ ÔÏ ÈÅÁÒ ÆÒÏÍ ÙÏÕȦ 

Advice and guidance will be available to you on request 
and I can sense a special WhatsApp group being 
created! 

If you are interested in adopting and taking loving care 
ÏÆ ÙÏÕÒ Ï×Î ÓÍÁÌÌ ÐÁÒÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÃÌÕÂȭÓ ÇÒÏÕÎÄÓȟ ÊÕÓÔ ÅÍÁÉÌ 
Peter asap at  peter@rightcall.co.uk Picture thanks to Matt Waller! 

mailto:ian@greenbankltd.com
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Team Update 
The club runs several teams in various Surrey and Southwark League Competitions and this provides a great opportunity to play competitive doubles 
against new people.  If you want to get involved, simply contact the captain of the team! 

Team League Captain Email Address 

-ÅÎȭÓ $ÏÕÂÌÅÓ  Surrey & Aegon Gerry Howell gezhowell@hotmail.com 

-ÅÎȭÓ $ÏÕÂÌÅÓ  Southwark Chris Turnbull chris@turnbullgrey.co.uk 

7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ $ÏÕÂÌÅÓ Surrey Kirsty Sanders kirstysanders2003@yahoo.co.uk 

7ÏÍÁÎȭÓ $ÏÕÂÌÅÓ Ⱦ 3ÉÎÇÌÅÓ Aegon Karla Pappon karlapappon@gmail.com 

Mixed Doubles Surrey Karla Pappon karlapappon@gmail.com 

Mixed Doubles Southwark Laura Ansell laura.ansell@gmail.com 

-ÅÎȭÓ /ÖÅÒ ΫΫ $ÏÕÂÌÅÓ  Surrey Ian Hirst ian@greenbankltd.com 

The current summer season is about halfway through, so for an update - see below!

Surrey Menõs:  We finished 2nd in our 
Surrey Winter League, which is pretty 
impressive considering 3 of our star players 
ɉ$ÁÖÅ (ÉÌÌȟ 4ÏÍ +ÅÎÄÁÌÌ ÁÎÄ ÄÏÎȭÔ ÆÏÒÇÅÔ ÍÅ 
too!) all became dads in the last year.  We 
only lost one match and that was to Putney 
and they were so good , I think they might 
have had the same team doctor as Maria 
Sharapova a couple of years ago ... We look 
forward to welcoming Elizabeth, Frances and 
Raphael the club in the next few years and I 
am going very keen to launch a campaign for 
a dad and daughter mixed doubles league ɀ 
Frances already has a better backhand than 
me! We have won our first match of the 
Summer in the Surrey league so onwards and 
upwards, and may we keep on beating the 
net...Gerry Howell 

Menõs Doubles Southwark 
League: After our victory in the Summer 

season hopes were high for a repeat 
performance this Winter. Claiming a victory 
of sorts, we managed to play all our matches 
early and lost only to the perennial 
champions Southwark, putting us top of the 
league in the closing days of the season. 
Glory would be ours depending on whether 
Southwark played (and won) their final 
match. Sadly, the weather held, the teams 
turned up, the match was played. We were 
happy with second place. Thank you to the 
players who played ɀ if you want to get 

involved get in touch, we always need 
players!  Chris Turnbull 

Surrey Women:  We have high 
hopes to continue our march up the 
leagues in the current summer!  Kirsty 
Sanders 

Southwark Mixed Doubles:  
after an excellent winning summer 
season last year, we managed to follow 
up with a winter league win too. Great 
performances from all, thanks to 
everyone who played!  Laura Ansell 

Aegon Women: We entered this 

competition for the second time and 
after some difficult encounters, we will 
stay in the same division. I hope everybody 
enjoyed taking part in this very challenging 
tournament. Well done!  Karla Pappon 

Surrey Menõs 55+:  !ÆÔÅÒ ÌÁÓÔ ÓÅÁÓÏÎȭÓ 

glorious run of defeats, there was only one 
way to go!  So, with the help of Charlie, our 
chief scout, we aggressively entered the 
transfer market and for the outlay of a few 
bottles of beer added some extra strength 
and depth to the squad in the shape of Nigel 
ɉȰ)ȭÌÌ ÂÅ ÒÅÁÄÙ ÉÎ ΩΦ ÍÉÎÓȱɊ $ÕÎÃÁÎȟ 2ÉÃÈÁÒÄ 
Pemberton and most recently Chris 
Campbell.  We also listened carefully to our 
coach and mentor Matt ɀ although he still 

weirdly thinks we know where our serves are 
ÇÏÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÇÏȣ 

Anyhow the results started off pretty much 
as we left off last season.  A 3-1 defeat 
against Ewell was followed by a 4-0 loss at 
Riddlesdown, but then our fortunes turned in 
our home game against Purley Bury where 
an inspired performance saw us win 3-1.  Cue 
high-ÆÉÖÅÓ ÁÎÄ Á ÆÅ× ÂÅÅÒÓȣȢ 

We have 3 more tricky fixtures coming up, 
but having tasted the sweetness of victory, 
we are confident that our young squad can 
go all the way ɀ although like Gareth 
3ÏÕÔÈÇÁÔÅȭÓ young squad,  ×Å ×ÏÎȭÔ ÂÅ ÁÔ 
ÏÕÒ ÐÅÁË ÕÎÔÉÌ ΨΦΨΦ ȣIan Hirst
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Meet the New Members! 
 
We asked you to put yourself forward and share intimate interesting things with the rest of the club ɀ and 11 of you did!  So this is what you said! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Stephen Scott ɀ our outdoors-loving  

Francophile  

Joined becauseȣȢ ) ÎÅÖÅÒ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÔÅÎÎÉÓ ÁÓ Á ÂÏÙ ÁÎÄ ÌÏÖÅ 
being outdoors in this friendly club! 

Fun Fact: I spend quite a bit of time in Provence  

Mariyka Pasicznyk ɀ ÓÈÅ ÃÒÅÅÐÓ ÕÐ ÏÎ ÓÔÒÁÎÇÅÒÓȣ 

*ÏÉÎÅÄ ÂÅÃÁÕÓÅȣȢ I want to play regularly so I looked into all the local tennis clubs 
and it became clear that North Dulwich Tennis was the best choice - friendly, good 
courts and clubhouse and credit to whoever it is plants and looks after the grounds 
- lovely environment! 

Fun Fact: I'm a keen photographer and the latest thing I'm trying is street 
photography, trying to build the courage to ask interesting looking strangers if I 
can take their picture and the skill to take it well and quickly! 

Michael, Sarah & Sophie Ruck ɀ No Costa Sol for 

them! 

*ÏÉÎÅÄ ÂÅÃÁÕÓÅȣȢ we have played before to no appreciable standard and 
ÅÖÅÎ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÁÔ ÌÏ× ÂÁÒ ×Å ÃÁÎ ÃÕÒÒÅÎÔÌÙ ÂÅ ÂÅÓÔ ÄÅÓÃÒÉÂÅÄ ÁÓ ȬÒÕÓÔÙȭ!  We 
ÈÁÖÅ ÂÅÅÎ ÍÅÁÎÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÔÁËÅ ÓÏÍÅ ÔÕÉÔÉÏÎȣ 

Fun Fact: We have just got married and both work for the European Bank 
for Reconstruction & Development.  This involves some travel to fun 
places like Libya, Mongolia and Tajikistan!   

Richard Pemberton ɀ The Vets new talisman 

*ÏÉÎÅÄ ÂÅÃÁÕÓÅȣȢ I moved back to Dulwich and had recently made the 
switch from playing Squash to Tennis (I didn't appreciate how difficult 
that would be!) and needed a tennis club - so here i am!   

Fun Fact: Joined the Vets team - and helped the team win for the first 
time ever!  Go Team Vets!!!. 
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Chris Campbell ɀ our suave thespian 

*ÏÉÎÅÄ ÂÅÃÁÕÓÅȣȢ I joined last year after not enjoying a year at a previous, nearby, club.  

      Fun Fact:  I work in theatre and have been in a film with Meryl Streep! 

Jo Morrison ɀ'ÅÏÒÇÅ #ÌÏÏÎÅÙ ÃÒÏÐÐÅÄ ÏÆÆ ÔÈÉÓ ,ÁËÅ #ÏÍÏ ÐÉÃȣ 

JoiÎÅÄ ÂÅÃÁÕÓÅȣȢ  I stopped work and I love tennis and am keen to improve.  My kids 
used to come to holiday coaching years ago - ×ÈÙ ÏÈ ×ÈÙ ÄÉÄÎȭÔ ) ÊÏÉÎ ÔÈÅÎȩ I just love 
going through the magic door into our lovely little oasis full of  birdsong & flowers 

Fun Fact:  I run a U3A table tennis group; when the pavilion is repaired I hope it might be 
possible to move the group to play in the clubhouse! 

Chris French ɀ ditching his best mate for usȣ 

Joined because )ȭÄ ÂÅÅÎ ÐÌÁÙÉÎÇ Á ÆÒÉÅÎÄ ÅÖÅÒÙ ×ÅÅË ÆÏÒ years and wanted to play with new 
people! 

Fun Fact: I compose music and was a professional musician for 10 years. 

Pete & Sara Mungeam ɀ ÎÉÃÅ ÏÆ 2ÏÇÅÒ ÔÏ ÔÁËÅ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÐÈÏÔÏȣ 

Rejoined the club a year and a half ago now our kids (13 and 11) are more 
manageable - playing or not playing!   Loving the club for its friendly and non-stuffy 
ÁÔÍÏÓÐÈÅÒÅȟ ÂÕÔ ÔÏÏ ÂÕÓÙ ÔÏ ÐÌÁÙ ÁÓ ÍÕÃÈ ×ÅȭÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏȦ 

More about us:    Pete is in advertising and Sara property development / market 
research, and have lived in ED for 16 years, so we are comparative veterans in the 
area. 
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Charles Isaacs ɀ proving that champagne can help your 

ÓÑÕÁÓÈ ÇÁÍÅȣ 

*ÏÉÎÅÄ ÂÅÃÁÕÓÅȣȢ I joined two years ago because I was looking for a friendly 
local club to practice with my son Ben (13) 

Fun Fact:    I am the current Dulwich College squash championship runner up.  
So am not so good at tennis but can play squash! 

Alina Bontas ɀ 7ÈÁÔ ÔÈÅ 2ÏÍÁÎÉÁÎÓ ÄÉÄ ÆÏÒ ÕÓȣ 

*ÏÉÎÅÄ ÂÅÃÁÕÓÅȣȢ First time joined a tennis club after playing social sessions 
in various East London parks. Visited many clubs and very happy to have 
found NDLTC ! 

More about me:  I am a Romanian architect and have been in London for 
nearly 5 years!    

Jack Galloway ɀ our ball-stealing neighbour 

*ÏÉÎÅÄ ÂÅÃÁÕÓÅȣ  I thought I might as well use all the balls that come over my 
fence from court 4! 

Fun Fact:  As you might gather I live in the house directly behind the club!  I work 
from home a lot so always looking for a tennis diversion during the day. 

Lucy Pickles ɀ already got her on our editorial quiz team so hands off! 

*ÏÉÎÅÄ ÂÅÃÁÕÓÅȣ  - I used to play tennis at school but hadn't played for a very long time until 
recently when we went away on a family weekend to a place where there was a tennis court. I 
remembered how much I love it and a few friends are members of this club so I'm really excited to 
now have joined. 

Fun Fact:   - I once was on tv on Family Fortunes (we lost!). I also did my first marathon last year - 
Loch Ness (it was hilly and I didn't see the Loch Ness Monster). 


